Freedom of Information Act 2000 – flight travel costs

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I am writing to obtain information about flights your organisation, and any arms-length management organisations or arms-length bodies owned by your organisation, has paid for since 1 January 2015. 
 
Please include the following information:
·         The name of the airline used
·         The fare paid
·         The class of ticket (e.g. economy, premium economy, business, first)
·         The date
·         The port of departure
·         The port of arrival
 
Please include flights that have been paid for directly as well as any flights staff or others have been reimbursed for.
Answer:
Please find information in the attached file.

Please note:

· We have not recorded the dates of travel so we have provided the transaction date. 

· We have not previously recorded the origin airport so some are listed as not recorded.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

· The majority of the flights purchased are for the outreach team therefore relate to homeless clients who are repatriated and many others relate to Looked After Children (LAC) and/or their social workers.  

· We do not record the class of ticket but all would have travelled economy

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

